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We gather on Gunaikurnai Country. We pay our respects to their Elders; past, present and emerging.    
We also acknowledge the ongoing living culture and connection to Country of all First Peoples.    

School Pick Up Remider 
 
Collecting Students from School 
Grounds – Child Safety As you 
would understand, child safety is 
the number one priority for 
schools. As circumstances evolve, 
we want to ensure we have the 
best possible practice in place. 
Please note the following            
requirements for collecting         
students at the end of the day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One 
and Two will remain with their 
class teacher at the end of the day 
just  outside their classroom. The 
church gates will be open at 
3.15pm, at which time parents are 
required to enter the school 
grounds to collect their children 
from the class teachers. This      
action is in place to avoid             
situations where students leave 
the school grounds and run into 
the church gate car park area   
without an adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park 
entry and exit. Please do not drive 
across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and 
other pedestrians using the       
footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration 
office 
Please enter the gates and collect 
your child from the junior         
classroom area or your child from 
years Three to Six may meet you 
just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross 
the car park area without an adult 
walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the 
morning, you must also walk them 
into school. Please do not use the 
disabled parking bay without       
permission to do so. 



  Up Coming Events 

Term 2   

 MAY 2025  

Week 4 Friday 16th 2.30pm Assembly - School Captains 

 CATHOLIC EDUCATION WEEK  

Week 5 Tuesday 20th 9.10am Year 6 Prayer 

 Thursday 22nd Maths Afternoon 

 Friday 23rd 9.10am Year 2 Mass 
District Winter Sports 

 Sunday 25th First Communion Commitment Mass 

Week 6 Tuesday 27th 9.10am Year 3 & 3/4 Class Prayer 

 Thursday 29th 3.30pm First Communion Parent/Child Workshop 

 Friday 30th 9.10am Year 1 Mass 
2.30pm Assembly: Year 2 Blue 

 JUNE 2025  

Week 7 Thursday 5th Regional Cross Country 
9.10am Pentecost Whole School Mass 

 Friday 6th Student Free day 

Week 8 Monday 9th KING’S BIRTHDAY 

 Friday 13th Division Winter Sports 

 Sunday 15th 9.00am First Communion 

Week 9 Monday 16th Collaborative Conferences 

 Tuesday 17th Collaborative Conferences 

 Wednesday 18th Collaborative Conferences 

 Friday 20th 9.10am Year 4 & 4/5 Mass 
2.30pm Assembly: Year 2 Red 

Week 10 Wednesday 25th 5.00pm Sovereign Hill Camp Meeting Information Session 

Week 11 Monday 30th Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

JUNE 2025 JULY 2025  

 Tuesday 1st Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

 Wednesday 2nd  Year 6 Melbourne Camp 

 Thursday 3rd 3.30pm Confirmation Parent Workshop 

 Friday 4th 9.10am GHC Assembly: Year 3 Blue 
2.15pm Term Ends 



 Don’t forget Lunch Orders 

are available on a Friday. 

Order must be in Thursday. 

Many Yummy options       

including honey chicken: 



 
 

 

Mother’s Day breakfast was held on Friday morning, 9th May. The teachers 
and staff spent the morning cooking and preparing egg and bacon rolls, fruit, 
banana bread and cupcakes for our mums to enjoy.  
 
During the Mother’s Day breakfast, we sat down with our mums and ate        
together, chatted with friends, and had some drinks. At one point, there were 
so many people there wanting to treat their mums that there weren't enough 
tables to sit on!  
There was a Mother’s Day raffle, with families having a chance to get a prize 
for their mums. At the end of the breakfast, the raffle was drawn, and the 
school captains, Leon and Sadie made some terrific speeches.  
 
In the end, we had a great time with our mums and at the conclusion of the 
breakfast we said goodbye to them and they wished us luck for Athletics Day.  
Overall, we were so lucky to have that brilliant Mothers Day breakfast, and we 
could not have made our mums happier, we really hope they enjoyed it!  
 
We would like to thank all the teachers, staff and helpers who prepared and 
served the food on the day. Thank you for making this 
event so successful.  
 
By Lucas.B and Shaaurya.S 

  

Mother’s Day Stalls     

 
 

On the 6th & 7th of May, we had the Mother’s Day stall. 
All students had a chance to get their mums something nice 
and show them how important they are to us. 
 
Some of the presents were: 
-hairbrushes    -lollies    -mugs  -socks 
-gardening equipment  -cooking utensils  -etc 
 
We want to thank all the parent volunteers that helped out, the teachers taking time 
out of their day to bring their class down and a big shout out to Mel Rickman for   
organising all the presents! 
 
We hope all the Mums had an amazing Mother’s Day and we encourage all        
students to appreciate the special people in their life, not only on Mother’s Day but 
all the time. 
 
Written by Isla & Josie 

 



 



 



 



 



 

Athletics day  

On Friday 9th of May, St Brendan’s had Athletics Day. All the students gathered in their house  
colours and marched down singing their house song.  
 
Then students separated into age groups and began their first activities. Some of the events      
included: high jump, long jump, running (100m, 200m, 400m & 800m), shot put, discus and       
hurdles. After all the events were completed, we all gathered for a relay! I loved versing my peers 
and seeing the parents run!  
   
We would love to thank Mrs Neal, Katrina, Meaghan, Mr Hamer and all staff that helped set up 
and run this event. We would also love to thank all of the parents for coming along and           
supporting the students.  
 
All the houses did a fantastic job at completing the events. You should all be very proud of     
yourselves. 

 
At the end of the day Blue House did end up winning the 2025 athletics trophy with their        
compassion, sportsmanship and empathy for all. However, it was great to see all other houses 
showing these qualities throughout the day. Thank you to all who participated!  



 



 
Mackenzie Yr1 - “My 

favourite event was 

running because it 

stretched out my 

legs.” 

Olivia Yr 6 - “I 
think I improved in       
running in the 
800m because I 
was able to keep 
my pace” 

Ayla Foundation 

- “The best part 

was the long jump     

because it was fun 

and I got a        

ribbon.” 

Gus Yr 4 - “I       

enjoyed athletics 

day because it 

was fun and I got 

my energy out.” 



UNIFORM 

This is an important requirement and must be worn by every child each day. Your support in this matter is            

paramount to its effectiveness. We pride ourselves on our uniform and need the support of all families in ensuring 

that this policy is strictly adhered to. Generally summer uniform is worn in Terms One and Four and winter uniform 

is worn in Terms Two and Three. There is changeover period for uniforms at the beginning of Term Two and Term 

Four. 

UNIFORM ITEMS - Available from Nick’s in Bairnsdale Most items are regulation, meaning that the school has 
determined the style or manufacture.   

Regulation Winter Uniform: 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

BOYS & GIRLS 

Blue polo shirt with emblem (Short Sleeve)  

Navy track pants without logos 

Bomber Jacket / Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

White sports socks (above ankle) – below ankle footlet style not acceptable (no logos). 

Running shoes / sneakers (not skate or fashion shoes) 

HAIR - Hair longer than  collar length, must 

be tied back completely. This is to help    

restrict the spread of nits and lice and for   

student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, 

scrunchies and clips must be blue, black or 

brown. 

JEWELLERY - is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, 

no more than one small matching pair of studs or    

sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or gemstone, a   

religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.  

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted. 

BOYS GIRLS 

Sky blue long/short sleeve shirt  Winter Tunic (Year F,1,2,3) 

Grey trousers  Winter Skirt (Year 4/5/6)  

Bomber Jacket (with emblem) Blue long sleeve blouse                                             

Polar Fleece /Jacket (with emblem) Bomber Jacket (with emblem) 

Grey socks - above ankle (no logos)                                  Polar Fleece Jacket (with emblem) 

Black leather school shoes/boots

  

Navy tights/white school socks –above  

ankle (no logos)  

 Navy ‘Midford’ Pant                                     

 Black leather school shoes or buckle/

lace-up/T-bar  

Uniform reminder: Students are required to wear jumpers and 

tracksuit pants to school on sports uniform days. Many          

students are presenting to the office in the morning, cold,      

requesting jumpers. Please ensure your child brings a jumper 

to school each day. Thank you. 

(Black Shorts may be worn under tracksuit pants for sport and outside play.) 

 



 

In this edition of SchoolTV - GENDER DIVERSITY 

In today's world, many young people are exploring who 
they are - not just in terms of career aspirations or     
friendships, but also how they understand themselves,   
including their gender identity. For some, this journey is 
straightforward. For others, it can involve questioning,    
rethinking, or expressing gender in ways that may not 
align with traditional expectations. 

As a parent or caregiver, it's completely natural to feel uncertain or even                  
overwhelmed at times. You might have questions, concerns, or simply want to better 
understand how to respond in a way that's helpful and affirming. The important thing 
to know is that gender diversity is not new - but our awareness and understanding of 
it is growing. It means recognising that not everyone experiences gender in the same 
way. While many young people feel comfortable with the gender they were assigned 
at birth, others may experience or express their gender in ways that feel different to 
what's traditionally expected. 

Supporting a gender-diverse child doesn't require you to be an expert - it requires you 
to be present, open-minded, and willing to listen. Research shows that young people 
who feel accepted and supported by their families have significantly better mental 
health outcomes, regardless of where they are in their gender journey. 

We hope you take time to reflect on the information offered in this edition of 
SchoolTV and we always welcome your feedback. If you have any concerns about your 
child, please contact the school counsellor for further information or seek medical or 
professional help. 

Here is the link to the Gender Diversity edition of SchoolTV 
https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/gender-diversity-au 

https://lakesent.catholic.schooltv.me/newsletter/gender-diversity-au


 

 

The 2025 Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge is now 

open and St Brendan’s is excited to be participating.  

The PRC application offers a range of exciting features including: 

• access to a library catalogue (including book images and blurbs) 

• a modern user-friendly interface 

• rewarding  students with badges as challenge milestones are achieved 

• the option for students to mark books as a favourite, give them a star rating or complete a book 

review 

 

The Challenge is open to all Victorian children from birth to Year 10 in recognition of the importance of 

reading for literacy development. It is not a competition; but a personal challenge for children to read a 

set number of books by 5th September, 2025. 

Children from Foundation to Year 2 are encouraged to read or ‘experience’ 30 books with their parents 

and teachers. Children from Year 3 to Year 10 are challenged to read 15 books. 

All children who meet the Challenge will receive a certificate of achievement signed by the Victorian   

Premier and former Premiers. 

To view the booklist and for more information about the Victorian Premiers’ Reading Challenge, visit: 

vic.gov.au/premiers-reading-challenge  

The Premiers Reading Challenge has an online recording system which is intended for students to enter 

their books at home.   

Students wishing to participate, need to send  

Katrina an email at: 

kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au 

They will then be emailed their username,       

password and details to access the online          

computer system.  

mailto:kwykes@lakesent.catholic.edu.au


St Brendan’s Op Shop has   
second hand school uniform  
available.  
St Brendan’s School uniform 
available $3.00 per item      
unless  otherwise marked.  
Open 10am-3pm  Tuesday,     
Wednesday & Thursday. 
 

When picking up and dropping off your child we ask all 
parents to observe the following procedures at St 
Brendan's CPS. 
 
Collecting Students from School Grounds – Child 
Safety As you would understand, child safety is the 
number one priority for schools. As circumstances 
evolve, we want to ensure we have the best possible 
practice in place. Please note the following                
requirements for collecting students at the end of the 
day. 
 
Collecting from the church gate –  
Students in years Foundation, One and Two will remain 
with their class teacher at the end of the day just      
outside their classroom. The church gates will be open 
at 3.15pm, at which time parents are required to enter 
the school grounds to collect their children from the 
class teachers. This action is in place to avoid           
situations where students leave the school grounds 
and run into the church gate car park area without an 
adult being present. 
  
Please use the appropriate car park entry and exit. 
Please do not drive across the footpath to enter or exit 
the car park. We have students and other pedestrians 
using the footpath.  
 
Collecting from the administration office 
Please enter the gates and collect your child from the 
junior classroom area or your child from years Three to 
Six may meet you just inside the gates. Students are 
not to leave the grounds and cross the car park area 
without an adult walking with them. 
If dropping students off in the morning, you must also 
walk them into school. Please do not use the disabled 
parking bay without permission to do so. 
 
Collecting from car line 
Typically, St Brendan’s staff are there to organise     
students into cars at the end of the day. If you wish to 
park and collect your child, please use the crosswalk 
and an adult must walk with their child/ren. Drop off at 
the beginning of the day should take place at the bus 
stop area. 
 
Thank you for your assistance in this matter. 
 
Regards, 

Matthew Hamer 

Principal 



Uniform - Together with The Athlete's Foot, Bairnsdale, we have a new School Rewards Program that is a great fundraising 

opportunity for St Brendan’s.  $5 from every pair of shoes purchased is being donated back to your school. This applies to the 

whole family across our fantastic range of school, sports, work and casual. 

 



Uniform Reminders 

 

JEWELLERY is restricted to the following - a wrist watch, no more than 

one small plain matching pair of studs or sleepers in the ear lobe - gold, silver or       

gemstone, a religious medallion on a chain to be worn under clothing.               

Fashion jewellery, make-up and nail polish are not permitted.   

 

HAIR is to be kept neat and tidy at all times.  Hair longer than collar length, 

must be tied back completely. This is to help restrict the spread of nits and 

lice and for student safety. Headband, hair ties, ribbons, scrunchies and 

clips must be blue, black or brown. 

It is not appropriate for children to come to school with dyed or                 

inappropriate hair styles as deemed by the Principal.   



  GIRLS COMP— Graded Girls Basketball is coming to 
Lakes Entrance! 
 
You have asked and we have listened! Due to the      
evolving nature of our Girls Competition and LEABAs 
commitment to fostering the development of girls       
basketball, we are excited to launch our brand-new grad-
ed Girls Competition. 
 

  Two competitions, tailored to different levels: 
 

  Friday Nights – Competitive Division: For experienced 
players, squad members, and older age groups looking 
for a challenging competition. 
 

  Wednesday Nights – Development Division: Perfect 
for beginners, younger squad players (U10), and girls 
wanting to build confidence and skills in a friendly,      
supportive environment. 
 
We're aiming to tip off by the end of May – and in further 
good news, registration fees will be heavily discounted! 
 
Interested? Message our Junior Coordinator 0475 518 
250 to get involved! 

 



 



  

 

It’s Aussie Rules without the tackling. Teams 

range from 5-9 players per side, so kids feel 

safe learning footy and building confidence, 

while still having fun. Each session starts with 

15 minutes of skills before putting those skills 

into action with 45 minutes of fun, modified 

game play. 

Registrations are now open. Please go https://
www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe 
The cost for the program is $85 for a 9-week 
program ending 27th June 2025 
All participants receive a Superkick Kit. This is 
delivered directly to participants. 
Please read through the terms of participation 
before signing up, available here: https://
www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-
nines-afl-superkick/ 

Registrations are now open. Please go https://
www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c 
The cost for the program is $91. 
The program will run for 9 weeks ending 27th 
June 2025 
You can find our terms of participation here: 
https://play.afl/play/auskick/terms 
 
There is no set uniform for Auskick & Superkick 
sessions, just ensure your child is comfortable 
to be able to participate in all activities.  
We recommend sports clothing and either   
runners or footy boots.  
Many participants choose to wear their AFL 
team’s colours and jumpers. 
 
Superkick & Auskick are volunteer run           
programs and require parental support. 
If you are able to help, please contact               
Co-Ordinator David Behan on 0430 031 703 

https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/3c7cfe
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.play.afl/play/terms-of-participation/afl-nines-afl-superkick/
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c
https://www.playhq.com/afl/register/489e7c
https://play.afl/play/auskick/terms



